
‭To: xx‬

‭The Palms Neighborhood Council and the Mar Vista Community Council would like to bring to‬
‭attention the need for a protected left turn signal in all directions at Overland Avenue and Palms‬
‭Boulevard. We are aware that there is a protected left turn signal heading eastbound on Palms‬
‭Boulevard turning onto Overland already. Given the number of collisions at this intersection, not‬
‭having a left turn signal in all directions is causing dangerous driving maneuvers such as but not‬
‭limited to:‬

‭●‬ ‭running red lights‬
‭●‬ ‭speeding through yellow lights‬
‭●‬ ‭endangering oncoming car traffic, cyclists, and pedestrians‬

‭It is of the Palms Neighborhood Council and the Mar Vista Community Council’s resolve to‬
‭request a protected left-turn signal in all directions at Overland Avenue and Palms Boulevard  to‬
‭build a safer and more accommodating driving experience for our stakeholders.‬

‭As part of the City’s response, we would like to clarify:‬
‭●‬ ‭What thresholds exist to designate a left-turn signal (and not just a left-turn lane)‬
‭●‬ ‭Why this intersection did not have protected left-turn signals in all directions in the first‬

‭place‬
‭●‬ ‭How these criteria inform your decision to install a protected left-turn signal at this‬

‭intersection‬

‭Thank you,‬

‭Mar Vista Community Council‬
‭Palms Neighborhood Council‬


